
 

NEW ENGLAND INTERCOLLEGIATE GOLF ASSOCIATION 

GORDON MC CULLOUGH MEMORIAL AWARD (COACHES AWARD) 

 

 

 

The NEIGA will honor each year the coach who demonstrates the criteria established in 1992 for recognition of 

outstanding service to New England college golf as the “New England Coach Honoree”.  

(Previous winners of this award include Lowell Lucas, Arthur Boulet, Joe Giannelli, Tracy Mehr, Joe Prisco, Bob Callary, 

Jack Barry, Mel Massucco, Bob Brannum, Bill Johnson, Mike Vassalotti, Bill Downes, Don Moorhead, Tom Drennan, 

Tim Bibaud, George Jacobson, Bob Molt, Rick Pohle, Bill Detrick, Len Roberto, Bob Sheldon, Joe Eadie, Steve 

Campbell, Frank Driscoll, Lou Parente, Joel Baptista, Greg Gammell, and Bill Beaney and are NOT eligible again.)   

 

CRITERIA FOR SELECTION 

 

The New England Coach “Honoree” must: 

 

(a) be a member in good standing with NEIGA and NCAA  

(b) personify management, sportsmanship, ethics, and comradeship of fellow coaches 

(c) have coached college golf for a minimum of 10 years (see list of eligible coaches below) 

(d) make over-all contributions to N.E. golf including, instruction to junior golf and coaching, 

        hosting tournaments, serving on committees 

(e) maintain a positive relationship with players, including dress, behavior, rapport 

(f) maintain accurate records of players’ performance and academic standing 

(g) demonstrate good coaching skills on and off the golf course 

(h) demonstrate cooperation with NEIGA Executive Committee and Executive Director 

(i) be knowledgeable of USGA, NCAA, NEIGA rules and regulations 

(j) contribute to the community on behalf of collegiate golf 

  

ELIGIBLE COACHES WITH 10+ YEARS OF COACHING: 
Reggie Grant, Southern Maine (20);  Ed McMellen, Suffolk (17); Kasey Keenan, University of New England (15)  

 

==================================================================================== 

I VOTE FOR THE FOLLOWING COACH FOR THE 2019 “GORDON MC CULLOUGH” AWARD: 
 

 

NAME________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

By:  ________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Institution______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 MAIL OR EMAIL THIS NOMINATION BY OCTOBER 4, 2019 TO: 

 

Mike Serijan, NEIGA Executive Director 

5 John Joseph Road 

Harwich, MA 02645 

mike@neiga.org 


